
 
 
 
 

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

 

ROY COOPER KODY H. KINSLEY 
GOVERNOR SECRETARY 

 
 

April 4, 2024 

James Scott, Director 
Division of Program Operations 
Department of Health & Human Services 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
601 East 12th Street Room 355 
Kansas City, Missouri 64106 

SUBJECT: State Plan Amendment 
 Title XIX, Social Security Act 
 Transmittal #2024-0019 

Dear Mr. Scott: 

for the Medical Assistance Program.    
      

This State Plan Change will amend the Medicaid State Plan to exempt the following drugs from Medicaid co-
payments: opioid antagonists (naloxone/nalmefene), nicotine replacement therapy, and medications used to treat 
opioid use disorder. These medications currently require a co-payment of $4 per prescription. 

The proposed effective date of the SPA is August 01, 2024. 

Your approval of this state plan amendment is requested.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact 
me or Betty J. Staton at (919) 538-3215. 

Sincerely, 

Jay Ludlam 
Deputy Secretary 
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